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Communication from Public

NE San Pedro Neighborhood Watch
06/02/2019 12:24 PM
18-0651-S3

Regarding pgs. 21 & 22 of the CEQA Notice of Exemption for the
BRIDGE HOUSING ON 515 or 417, 427, 433 N. BEACON
STREET (CF 18-0651-S3): Residents along 322 -540 N. PV ST,
at the top of the steep slope above the proposed Bridge Home,
have recently noticed new cracks & separation of their cement &
tiles. We felt significant vibrations lasting all day, more than a
block away. Residents thought it was earthquakes & were so
strong it awakened them. Homeowners at Habitat for Humanity,
across & on the south side of OFarrell St. from the proposed site
at the top of the hill, more than a block away from the recent
construction in the CalTrans property, felt vibrations. At least one
household there had their automatic earthquake gas regulator
automatically turn off once a month, 3-4 times. "There was
always noise in windows & doors & the dishes in the kitchen. All
day there was vibration", from October 2018 until April 2019.
There are many photos of new cracks in curbs & widening of the
original swale. Unfortunately, this website does not allow photos.



